
GP RECOMMENDATIONS FOR PATIENTS
As doctors we are constantly striving to 
improve our consultation skills, to get 
the most out of our precious 10 minutes 
with our patient. But who is providing our 
patients with feedback on their consultation 
style? Can we support our clients to be 
better patients? 

In a survey in January 2018 using social 
media, I asked (on behalf of my blog 
teachmegp.com) a group of 5956 GPs and 
GP trainees:

‘What advice would you give your patients 
about improving their GP appointment?’ 

The answers were in the form of 
free text. We discovered 34 different 
recommendations for patients about 
their 10-minute consultation. This article 
reports only suggestions that were made 
by at least two independent doctors. 
Recommendations from GPs could be 
divided into two overarching themes:

•	 patient preparation before their 
consultation; and 

•	 behaviour and attitude during the 
consultation.

PREPARING PATIENTS BEFORE THEIR 
CONSULTATION
GPs commonly discussed issues 
surrounding booking with the correct 
professional, turning up ahead of time, and 
arranging continuity of care with the same 
professional where feasible. 

Bringing a friend or booking a translator 
if there were issues surrounding 
communicating in English were 
recommended. Advice on prioritising their 
concerns, preparing lists of symptoms 
or questions for the doctor, and having 
realistic expectations of what could be 
achieved within 10 minutes were points 
very well cited. 

Examination tips included dressing 
appropriately for the problem at hand and 

the likely examination. In the winter months 
it was suggested that patients consider 
removing outer layers of clothing prior 
to stepping into the consultation room. 
Good patient hygiene and cleanliness was 
recommended as a matter of courtesy, 
especially in the context of likely intimate 
examinations.

BEHAVIOUR AND ATTITUDE DURING THE 
CONSULTATION
Patients were asked to avoid taking 
offence should a follow-up appointment be 
recommended to address additional health 
concerns. They were asked to be more 
specific about details of their history, such 
as the timing of symptom onset. Remaining 
topic-focused and avoiding tangential 
descriptions was suggested as a good way 
of improving efficiency in the consultation. 

Patients were encouraged to consider 
potential disease transference from 
them to the doctor, and to be mindful 
and appreciative of this throughout the 
consultation. 

Children should be encouraged to cover 
their mouths when coughing and parents 
were asked to monitor their children’s 
behaviour closely during the consultation. 
Doctors wanted mobile phones to be put 
on silent and not answered, within reason. 
Other clear distractors, such as children 

being given food, were also mentioned. 
An emphasis was placed on patients 

being open and honest with their doctor, to 
expect lots of questions, often personal, and 
to be understanding of the fact that GPs are 
not always fully informed on their full past 
medical history. 

It was noted that patients should expect 
to have their opinion on the problem 
explored further and to avoid taking offence 
around this issue where possible. Shared 
decision making is now the cornerstone of 
treatment, and this would be best explained 
to patients in advance. 

HOW TO BEST DISSEMINATE THE 
INFORMATION?
Armed with a good understanding of the 
feedback, the next step of the problem 
is working out how to disseminate the 
findings. Doctors are used to feedback 
— we expect it. As a consumer/patient it 
is unusual to receive criticism, however 
constructive. If we want our patients to 
take greater ownership of their care, they 
too must share in the process of improving 
their input into the consultation. 

A poster of the findings is available for 
all practices who would like to display 
it (teachmegp.com/tips-to-help-your-gp/). 
Practices are also encouraged to provide 
this information, at their discretion, as 
written advice for new members of the 
practice on joining the surgery. 
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“If we want our patients to take greater ownership 
of their care, they too must share in the process of 
improving their input into the consultation.”


